The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Lowry, Gibbs, Scott.

Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, township attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Lowry to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote 5 ayes, 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Ms. Scott to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Ms. Scott to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, 0 nays. Bills were as follows:

| Road & Bridge Fund: | 236,267.85 |
|--------------------------|------------|
| Town Fund: | 26,969.19 |
| Permanent Road Fund: | 9,945.83 |
| General Assistance Fund: | 2,449.35 |
| Community Building Fund: | 200.00 |

Supervisor Krummrich spoke to the Board with the following information:

Abott EMS sent a letter to the Township Board stating their appreciation for including them in the Caseyville Township 2nd Annual Fall Festival held on Thursday, September 19th.

Concrete is being poured on October 12th for the installation of the new Caseyville Township Recreation Complex pavilions. The City of Fairview Heights loaned the concrete sidewalk forms to the township to set the concrete floor of the pavilions. The Sewer System and the Township staff helped set up the forms for the pavilion flooring.

The first baseball tournament for next year is booked for April 10, 2025. The ball fields bases have been removed and the ballfield restrooms will be closed on November 1, 2024.

Supervisor Krummrich the details of the upcoming October Bingo / Hayride scheduled on October 24, 2024.

The Board discussed replacing the township administration building's 50 year old air conditioning unit sometime before the next spring season.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The road crew mowed along the road easements.

Used the chipper for tree limbs.

The Highway Commissioner attended the recent stormwater meeting.

Cleaned and flushed culverts.

Rock for the upcoming road oiling has been delivered.

Shop maintenance.

Road oiling was done this week, and used 12,000 gallons of oil to complete the job.

Pothole patching.

Replaced damaged culverts.

Clerk Gough spoke before the Board with the following information:

Discussed the township's participation in the upcoming Fairview Heights Rec Trick-or-Treat event to be held on October 18th, 2024.

Grant School has invited Clerk Gough to participate in the school's Annual Professional Day to be held on November 8, 2024.

Trustee Green inquired about the upcoming certificate of deposit renewal.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, 0 nays.

The next meeting will be held on November 14, 2024, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,